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Support for H.B. No. 204, Relating to the Issuance of Special Purpose Revenue Bonds to Assist an
Industrial Enterprise

I am the Manager of Kona Coast Water, LLC and a member of the Board of Directors of Trevi
Systems, Inc. Trevi Systems has pioneered and patented technology for using Forward Osmosis (FO)
to desalinate seawater using a fraction of the energy of traditional reverse osmosis desalination
systems.  Kona Coast Water, LLC is a Hawaii limited liability company that will use this FO
technology to build, own and operate seawater desalination plants in Hawaii using 100% renewable
energy sources.

We strongly support H.B. No. 204, which will allow us to raise funds from Special Purpose
Revenue Bonds to help finance the development of the first FO desalination plants using 100%
renewable energy in the Hawaiian Islands.

Each of the Hawaiian Islands is in varying degrees of drought.  The State of Hawaii has
identified a need for additional fresh water capacity of 100 million gallons per day by 2030.

The plants that Kona Coast Water will build and operate will produce additional fresh water to
help meet the growing needs of households and businesses, including agricultural businesses. And the
reliance on 100 percent renewable energy will help achieve the State of Hawaii’s 100 percent
renewable energy goal by 2045.

The funds raised from Special Purpose Revenue Bonds will first be used to finance a plant with
the capacity to produce up to 6,000 cubic meters of water per day (m³/day). This is enough water –
1.58 million gallons a day, or 578 million gallons a year – to supply over 9,600 people and almost
4,000 households in Hawaii with fresh water.  The plant will be powered by a solar energy system,
making it the first commercial desalination plant in the United States to be powered with 100%
renewable energy. The plant will be located on land to be leased at the Natural Energy Labs Hawaii
Authority (NELHA) site adjacent to the Kona airport.  Kona Coast Water has identified potential
customers for the water both within and near the NELHA site. This plant will also produce baseload
renewable power that can be sold to help repay to Special Purpose Revenue Bonds.

The funds will be specifically used to pay for the first plant’s construction, equipment, land
leases and other assets, as well as for the planning, permitting and designing of the plant, and for the
pipeline and related equipment to deliver fresh water to customers. Funds will also be used for



subsequent plants to be built on Hawaii, and the other islands. These plants can be larger in size and
produce more than 1.58 million gallons per day of fresh water.

There are some differences between H.B. No. 204 and the companion S.B. No. 1440. We
suggest the following additions to H.B. No. 204 to make it consistent with S.B. No. 1440:

 Line 10: after “company, “ insert “or its related entity, Trevi Systems, Inc., a Delaware
Corporation,”

 Line 12: after “equipping,” insert “land leases,”
 Line 15: after “energy” insert “and to produce one hundred percent renewable power

that is able to be fully dispatched.”

Producing more fresh water using 100 percent renewable energy, with no carbon emissions,
will help meet the needs of households and businesses in the State of Hawaii, as well as the State’s
goals for renewable energy.  We urge the committees to pass H.B. No. 204. Thank you for the
opportunity to testify.
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